
 
 

 

Crafton Hills College 
Student Services Council  Minutes 
December 6, 2010, 2010, 10 a.m. 
 
  
Members 
  

Larry Aycock                                                                  Mission Statement 
The mission of Crafton hills College is to advance the education and success of 
students in a quality learning environment. 
 
Vision Statement 
The vision of Crafton hills College is to be the premier community college for public 
safety and health services careers and transfer preparation. 
 
Institutional Values 
Our institutional values are creativity, inclusiveness, excellence, and learning-
centeredness. 
 

Daniel Bahner                                              
 Joe Cabrales                                                 
 Rejoice Chavira                                            
Kirsten Colvey                
 Millie Douthit 
Judy Giacona                                         
Ericka Paddock 
Daniel Shedd 
Rebeccah Warren-Marlatt 
Laura Winningham 

                          
   

TOPIC DISCUSSION FURTHER ACTION 
Welcome Rebeccah welcomed Daniel Shedd 

as the new student representative.  
Ericka volunteered to serve as his 
mentor. 

 

Minutes,  November 15  
Approved with corrections 

New Title V Grant, Update 
 

Rebeccah reported Debra Bogh is 
the new Project Director for the 
Title V grant.  Distributed copies of 
the emailed flyer inviting all to a 
meeting describing the two TV 
activities and eliciting input 
regarding where the new Transfer 
Center should be housed.  RWM 
encouraged all to attend. 

 

Completion by Design Grant, Update 
 

To date, no news regarding CBD.  
The college has opted to be part of 
the Cadre including Riverside CC’s, 
SBVC, and CHC.  Rebeccah 
described the purpose of the 
grant; to determine points at 
which each college loses students, 
and to engineer interventions to 
increase the success rates. 

RWM will keep all apprised of any 
news. 

Santos Manuel Student Success 
Partnership, Update 

RWM reported a site visit from the 
tribe took place last week.  To 
date, the project has served over 

 



 
 

300 students, provided 125 
students with ed plans, and books 
for another 125 students.  Next 
year’s request includes additional 
funding for the cost of counseling 
and instruction for additional basic 
skills learning communities, as well 
as student mentors and a summer 
bridge program. 

Committee Reports, All Committee reports detailing the 
committees’ objectives and 
alignment with the Educational 
Master Plan have been forwarded 
for Outcomes, BSI, Prof Dev, 
Program Review, Enrollment 
Management. 
 
John reported the FA Term 
Dismissal committee will meet 
twice per month to handle the 
increased volume. 

 

Conference Reports: Anyone 
 

Daniel Shedd attended the SSCCC 
meeting.  Anticipated events 
include Hands Across Cliaofnria, 
March in March (14th).  State 
Academic Senate presented to the 
students about changes in Title V 
reducing the prerequisite 
standards. 
 
Daniel Bahner and others met with 
RCC staff about their Supplemental 
Instruction program.  Brought back 
some very good information. 
 
Ericka will attend the ACCCA 
conference in February.  Was one 
of 20 applicants accepted to the 
mentoring program. 
 
John will present at the next 
CCCSFAA/CASFAA conference 
about Debit Cards, the electronic 
BOGG application, and other 
issues. 

 
 

 

Student Services SLO’s/SAO’s:   Ericka will gather feedback from 
committee chairs to determine 
whether the assignment of student 
mentors in participative 
governance committees had a 

Rebeccah will calendar SLO/SAO 
reports for spring/ 



 
 

positive impact on retention. 
 
Larry is continuing to gather data 
this fall. 

Other Business Daniel Shedd reported briefly on 
the Smoking policy survey.  
Distribution appears bimodal; 
many comments.  Results to be 
considered by the Board. 
 
Ericka reported Boy’s Home event 
may not happen because of 
discontinuity in AGS leadership.  
Will know more after next AGS 
meeting. 
 
Daniel suggested that all events be 
calendared to prevent scheduling 
conflicts. 
 
John reported the state auditor 
will be here on Feb. 28 to look at 
the Cal Grant administration. 
 
 
 

 

Announcements 
 

Cookie Exchange Feb 17th 11:00-
3:00 (sponsored by Prof Dev for 
Classified Staff and all) 
EOPS/CARE Holiday Celebration 
December 10 11:00-2:00  
 
December 20 will be the last 
financial aid check run for the year; 
feds close for three weeks after 
that. 
 
Blood Drive scheduled December 
15th. 
 
Joe, Ericka to meet with Alisa 
about developing a CHC Facebook 
page. 
 
 
 

 

Adjournment: 
 

11:30.  

 


